
October 13, 2005

NOTE TO: Allegation File NRR-2005-A-0020

FROM: Julie Crutchley, NRR Allegation Assistant

SUBJECT: INITIAL ARB MEETING FOR NRR-2005-A-0020 THRU NRR-2005-A-0022

This allegation, which regards security issues discovered by ABC at several test/research
reactors (RTRs), was originally a generic allegation under NRR-2005-A-0019. An emergency
Allegation Review Board meeting was held for NRR-2005-A-0019 on August 26, 2005, during
which three specific RTRs - Ohio State, University of Florida, and University of Wisconsin -
were discussed.

After the ARB, NRR senior management requested that the NRR Allegation Team open new
allegations for each affected RTR. The files were created and all cases were returned to the
ARB on October 13, 2005 as initial ARB issues. However, the first three RTR issues listed
above had already been given an initial ARB review, so the ARB held on October 13, 2005 was
considered a followup review for them.

Therefore, this note should be regarded as a holder in the allegation file to show that the
allegations mentioned in the ARB meeting on August 26, 2005, were given an initial ARB review
on that date, under Allegation NRR-2005-A-001 9, before they were broken into individual
allegations. The new numbers for these allegations are:

NRR-2005-A-0020 Ohio State
NRR-2005-A-0021 University of Florida
NRR-2005-A-0022 University of Wisconsin

For details on the ARB discussion, please see the ARB briefing sheet for NRR-2005-A-0019,
which is attached to this note.


